COLUMBIA COUNTY COMMUNITY HEALTHCARE CONSORTIUM, INC.
MEETING NOTES
	Committee: Corporate Compliance
	Date: March 6, 2019

	Attending Members: Art Proper (Chair), Theresa Lux, Michael Cole, Nancy Watrous, Lisa Thomas and Claire Parde
	Facilitator: Claire Parde

	Absent Members: Tina Sharpe                             
	Scribe: Lisa Thomas

	TOPIC DISCUSSED
	DISCUSSION SUMMARY
	DECISION MADE AND/OR ACTION TO BE TAKEN,
BY WHOM AND WHEN DUE

	April Meetings
	Both the regular April Board meeting and the Annual Meeting will be on April 3rd. The regular Board meeting will be at the Healthcare Consortium 2:30 - 4:00 p.m. The Annual Meeting and Recognition Event will be at Hudson Hall starting at 4:15 p.m., with the official program beginning around 5:00 p.m. Jim Campion will be the recipient of the Anne W. Zittell Friend of the Consortium Award. 
The regular Board meeting will consist of the consent agenda, audit review and Corporate Compliance training. The Corporate Compliance agenda will include a report provided by the Corporate Compliance Officer of any disclosures of fraud, waste or abuse, as well as a review of Medicaid Exclusion checks.  Lisa Thomas, Corporate Compliance Officer, reported that there haven’t been any disclosures over the past year. The drop box is checked twice per week and she has a dedicated voicemail on her phone. There haven’t been any messages related to corporate compliance. Medicaid Exclusion checks are done monthly and there haven’t been any issues.
	




	Protected Health Information
	There was a discussion about receiving faxes with protected health information on them that aren’t intended for our agency. Claire has been handling this by contacting the agency and hand-delivering the information. We don’t currently have a policy on how to address this. Nancy shared that her agency policy is to notify the sender and destroy the papers.  
	Nancy will share her agency policy with the Consortium.

	Corporate Compliance Training for the Board
	The Corporate Compliance Training for the Board will consist of a brief training, completion of the Disclosure of Financial Interests Form and completion of the Code of Ethical Conduct Attestation. A copy of completed Disclosure of Financial Interests Forms from the prior year will be provided as a guide for completing the new form. Pens will also be provided.
The training outline and forms were reviewed. There aren’t any recommendations for changes.
	Completed forms will be reviewed at the next Corporate Compliance Committee meeting. We may need to lengthen the meeting or schedule an additional one to complete the review. All forms must be reviewed even if identical to the previous year. Lisa and Claire will review the forms ahead of time to make sure they are complete.

	Vetting Process for Staff
	In response to an inquiry from a Committee member, Claire explained that background checks are done for those that work with youth. DMV checks are done for the drivers, and we are alerted of any future traffic violations. Background checks have been considered for the drivers, but they are costly. Drivers do transport children, but not unattended. We do ask about criminal convictions during interviews. We have to be careful about how we consider that information, in order to avoid discriminatory hiring practices. For those programs that do in-home visits, such as Navigator, we always send 2 staff. 
Passengers are not currently given any information on how to file a complaint or make reports about their trip. A posting will be put in each car. 
	

	Next Meeting
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